Natural Sciences Chairs Council

January 22, 2007
1:00-3:30 TO 146

Meeting Minutes
Priorities for the Year:  Make FTE target (Fall-Winter-Spring), Recruit faculty positions (Biology (2), Computer Engineering (1), HSCI (1), Math (2), Nursing (3)), Develop a recruiting CD, Identify a new building and/or additional laboratory space, Computer Engineering Program, Environmental Sciences program, MPH program, Observatory, Follow-up 5-Year self study, Recruiting S-Stem program, regular and Presidential Scholar students, Additional staff lines for the College, Reinstate equipment line for College.
Approval of minutes for December 4, 2006.  The Minutes were approved as amended.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  
· Paul  – The CSU has contracted with Mathematica for the University to obtain licensing with them. If anyone is interested in utilizing this program, contact Paul Renteln or Peter Williams. Paul also suggested that the bi-weekly chairs meetings be held only once a month.
· George – MASS is having a “Gathering” on February 9, 2007 from 4-6pm in CS-142. The top 2% of high school students in San Bernardino and Riverside Counties were invited to attend. The Dean requests that the mentors from the 6 participating departments be present at this event.
· Helen – Passed out the Part Time Faculty budget for the Winter. Feel free to speak to her with any questions. She will be on vacation from April 7th – May 7th, so ALL Spring appointments need to be in to her prior to then. Any appointments received while she is gone, may not get processed until she returns, so those faculty may not be paid on time.

· Peter – He received an e-mail from the department chair at Fresno stating that they are currently doing a search for a new Math and Science Dean. 
· Roberto – In December, 2006, Susan Addington received a $25k gift from AT&T for a class set of laptop computers. The Scherba appeal letter was mailed out and we have received $5,600 in pledges at this point. Cal Endowment has made a verbal commitment for $724k for the Nursing program at PDC. The faculty and staff campaign has been postponed until next year.
2. Announcements from Administration

· Status of Winter enrollment - The College is at 104% of target as of the last report for Winter. By census, we will probably end up at 102-103%. The university is projecting to be under target 1.3%-1.4% for the year. Faculty need to make sure that ALL students sitting in their classes are enrolled.
· Status of College funding – There is no change. The Dean believes that the funds will be released after Census. Departments are to continue with recruiting. Last year’s In-Range Progressions have been credited back to the departments to pick up the tab. President Karnig has lowered the IRP cap to 5%. He will now review any IRP’s that are submitted at the rate or higher for approval. CSEA has settled and there is a 3.0324% increase that the staff will be receiving retroactive to August, 2006. The one-time money has come in to the College.
· Scheduling visit to departments for winter quarter – The following departments have scheduled visits: Biology, Chemistry, Health Science, Kinesiology, and Nursing.
· Place order for Spring textbooks - Urge your faculty to get their orders in on time. SSD students need access to the textbooks. Faculty may be held liable as well as the university in the event of a lawsuit if textbooks are not made available to the SSD students in a timely manner.
· Update website faculty database – There are 66 faculty that have not done so. Those that still show the 880 prefix have not been updated. Please forward your updates to the Dean, or if there are no updates needed, send an email to the Dean stating that.

· Faculty/Staff campaign – It has been postponed until next year

Action Items: 

· NSCI 325 GE Review – There was a motion to move approval of review to the GE committee. The motion was seconded and then approved. 
Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter.  Census date is 1-29-07. Numbers for the 2nd week of classes will be distributed tomorrow. Have faculty tell their students that they will not be able to add after census. Make sure all students in class are enrolled.
b. Spring.  Priority I registration begins on 2-12-07. For those faculty scheduled to teach in Yasuda Center need to go over prior to the quarter and familiarize themselves with the classroom setup and equipment.
c. Summer. Schedule build closes on 1-29-07. Course lists have been distributed to the departments.
d. Fall. Schedule begins on 1-29-07. We will use the same procedure as for the summer in Peoplesoft. The classes have been rolled forward from last Fall. John put advance reservations in CS-130. CNS got all of the large lecture rooms that we requested.
2. CMS Information and Training Schedule -  Lydia Ortega and Charlie Tabbut discussed the timeline for module rollouts. Peoplesoft will be 100% live in March, 2007. SIS+ will still be accessible through June, 2007. They also informed the group that ALL faculty must have security training for the Spring quarter because all grades will be input electronically starting in Summer, 2007.  Lory has sent a list of all full time faculty to Sheila Torres to find out who has not done the security training. When Lory receives the information, she will contact the department chairs with the names of those faculty who need this training. Security training can be done online through Blackboard.
3.
Faculty Searches – 
a. Math is interviewing

b. Nursing has no timeline
c. Biology and Health Science will be interviewing in early February.
d. Computer Science will begin reviewing applications
4.
Foreign Summer Study for Students –If there are any students interested, send them to the Dean for more information.
a. There is an opportunity to take GE courses in Germany. 
b. The University of Incheon in Korea is inviting students to study abroad for the summer. If the student can pay their airfare, the university will pick up the remainder of the costs. The Dean has already made this offer to the Presidential Scholars.
5. Disbursement of Summer Funds – Per attachment, the Dean discussed how the money was divided up between departments. The College did not receive as much money as last year. CNS received $116k instead of $140-150k. The money was divided between all of the departments except for Nursing whose cost for faculty was more than their revenue. 
6. Equipment commitments – The Dean has approved purchases of the highlighted items on the attachment. There is a one time pot of money that could possibly fund new replacement computers for research labs or faculty offices. Another option could be to purchase a large piece of equipment. Please email the Dean ASAP with any ideas.
7. Monthly Grant Reports – Per the attachment, the Dean and Ada discussed the new NVision reports that the PI’s will receive and how to read them. Ada will print and distribute these reports monthly to the PI’s. If the PI would like to be able to download these reports, they will have to register for the proper training courses to view grant reports. Ada has found that the 020 reports that were sent to the chairs are inaccurate and are not useable at this time. 
8. Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings – It has been discovered that the installation of the infrastructure of the deionized water was not covered for either of the buildings. A physical space to house the equipment needs to be identified. Tony Simpson will be meeting with David DeMauro this week regarding this problem. The timeline for the move has been pushed back. The contractor now expects to be finished with the BI building by 3-12-07. John is working on a new move plan which will most likely occur between the 10th week of classes and finals week. 
b. New Buildings – Dr. Fernandez wants recommendations on potential new buildings. Some ideas that were presented were the following: Math/Computer Science/Computer Engineering/Physics

Biology/Nursing

Kinesiology/Nursing/Health Science

Please forward any other recommendations to the Dean as soon as possible.
c. Observatory – No Report

